
CITY OF SEATAC  
Community Services Advisory Committee 

Minutes 
November 13, 2017  
5:30 PM 

SeaTac City Hall 
Riverton Room 

 
Call to Order Committee members met at 5:30 PM  

 
Members Present Judith Williams, Cheryl Forbes, Kent Palosaari 

 
Members Absent Edwin Obras, Lawrence Pitre, Maria Wachtel, Anela Delalic 

 
Staff Present Colleen Brandt-Schluter, Parks, Community Programs & Services 

 
Approval of Minutes 
 

No quorum, approve Sept., Oct. and Nov. minutes at next meeting 

BUSINESS 

 
Agency Presentations 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
New Business 
 
 

 
HealthPoint Lisa Yohalem and Maria Tapia shared they’ve grown to 87,000 
patients strong.  SeaTac programs include 1,795 healthcare patients or 5,917 
visits and 497 dental patients or 1,386 visits. Additional locations are up and 
down the I-5 corridor.  They are open in SeaTac 3 late nights/week and offer 
natural medicine, behavioral health, a full pharmacy on site, Skyped 
interpretation services when needed in addition to their primary medical care.  
14% of clients are uninsured, 94% have incomes less than $49.000 for a family 
of four and the majority of patients are 19-64 years of age. They monitor clinical 
measures such as diabetes A1c to demonstrate positive outcomes. They use a 
best practice model – comprehensive whole person care that is culturally and 
linguistically appropriate when need.   
 
Roxana Pardo Garcia shared about the funding Landscape in SKC including 
County funding and Private Foundations.  She shared that it requires 
relationship building and tours of sites.  She emphasized that city dollars 
leverage these bigger pots of funds as folks like to see local jurisdictions 
investing in their residents.  
 
Parks Director, Lawrence Ellis updated the committee on the efforts of the 
Kone Consulting on the  Human Services Needs Assessment sharing they 
were currently doing listening sessions and would be presenting a draft at the 
next CSAC. 
 
Lawrence also shared that he presented to the Administrative and Finance 
Committee (A&F) on Nov. 2nd regarding agency performance.  All agencies are 
performing at or well above goals so it was recommended that all agencies 
receive 2nd year funding.  A&F agreed. 
 
Colleen shared that WizeHive is working hard to complete the platform for the 
Common Application platform.  YMCA lost some funds so will not be providing 
their K+ program – SeaTac recreation is looking into providing the program. 

 
Next meeting: 

 
December 11, 2017.  Time – 5:30pm – 7:30pm.  Riverton Room.   

 
Adjourn: 

 

 


